
Lucy 

Vicious Dog Case Synopsis 

1/18/2025 Lucy and another dog named Zeus were at large. 1 dog was attacked while being 

walked on a leash in the area. Injured dog was taken to Animal Emergency Clinic. Another 

citizen Miranda Larocca stated that she observed 1 brindle Pit Bull (Zeus) mix dog running loose 

in her yard at approximately 9:45 a.m. She stated that she attempted to see if the dog owners 

were home, but she then saw the 1 white Pit Bull mix dog also at large. She stated that the 

brindle dog ran off, so she started trying to get the white Pit Bull (Lucy) mix dog to their home. 

She stated that she stopped at her house and the dog followed her. She stated that she attempted 

to shove the dog away when entering her residence, but the dog broke into her living room and 

began to attack her dog by violently shaking it. Dog was pronounced deceased by Veterinarian. 

Lucy and Zeus were both impounded following these events. Owners agreed to the Dangerous 

Dog stipulations and repaired/ reenforced /built a backyard fence to contain the dogs. Dogs were 

released 2/10/2025. 

4/28/2025 at large dog attack by previously Deemed Dangerous Dog. Victim dog was being 

walked on a leash but sustained injuries during the attack, seen by Vet. Dog was brought to 

CPAS by owner following the event.  

5/13/2025 8:41 a.m. attempted to make contact with Jacob Gillen at 318-469-4038 regarding 

Lucy. Left voicemail. 5/13/2025 3:12 p.m. owner Allison Mckneely, (318) 469-4038 returned 

my call and advised that she would like to proceed with the Animal Services Board. I advised 

that the dog will be up for a vicious dog determination. A. McKneely mentioned constructing a 

front gate as the dog will exit through the front door, I advised to wait and go through the Board 

as they could request that stipulation but it’s currently unknown if the dog will be deemed 

vicious and not return to the property. The dog will remain in custody until the board convenes. 

T. Clark 

On Friday 5/16/25 at approximately 939 am, I arrived at 4306 Clingman Dr to follow up. Upon 

arrival, I made contact with owner (Jacob Gillen). Owner stated he did not agree with the 

decision of CPAS to deem his dog (Lucy) 1 white Pit bull vicious. Notification/ receipt 

documents were signed. Owner was educated on the vicious dog ordinances. Owner stated he 

plans to build a front fence in the next 2 weeks. I cleared the scene. Washington/Thompson 

5/22/2025 2:06 p.m. Animal Services Board upheld Vicious Dog determination. Dog owner is 

said to want to appeal. Current fees and appeal process notice was hand delivered to dog owner 

via E. Baker. 

Lucy has been impounded for 38 days x $13 daily for boarding totaling $494 in fees. 



 


